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Approved: February 28, 2012 

 (Date) 

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Clay Aurand at 9:00 AM on Wednesday, 

February 15, 2012 in 784-DSOB. 

 

All members were present except: 

Representative Terry Calloway, excused 

Representative Valdenia Winn, excused 

 

Committee staff present: 

Jan Johnston, Committee Assistant 

Sharon Wenger, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Reagan Cussimanio, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Eunice C. Peters, Kansas Revisor of Statutes 

Norm Furse, Kansas Revisor of Statutes 

Dale Dennis, Deputy Commissioner, Kansas State Department of Education 

 

Conferees appearing before the Committee: 

Dr. Walt Chappell, State Board of Education 

Mark Tallman, Kansas Association of School Boards 

Mark Desetti, KNEA 

Shawn Mitchell, President/CEO Community Banks Association of Kansas 

Lynette Yevak, Kansas Association for Career & Technical Education 

 

Written only: 

Kathy Taylor, Kansas Bankers Association 

Ed Splichal, Bank Commissioner 

Aaron Jack, Securities Commissioner 

 

Others in attendance: 

See attached list. 

HB 2645–Personal financial literacy program as a requirement for high School 

Graduation 

 



 

CONTINUATION SHEET 

Minutes of the HOUSE EDUCATION Committee at 9:00 AM on Wednesday, February 

15, in 784-DSOB. 

 

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as 

reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections. 

Page 2 

 

Chairman Aurand opened the hearing on HB 2645.  Chairman Aurand asked Eunice 

Peters of the Revisors Office to explain the Bill 

 

Eunice Peters, Office of the Revisor of Statutes, explained HB 2645 was current law.    

The state board is required to develop state curriculum standards for personal financial 

literacy for all grades within the existing mathematics curriculum.   

 

 Dr. Walt Chappell of the State Board of Education, spoke to the committee as a 

proponent.  (Attachment 1) 

 

 A question and answer session followed. 

 

 Shawn Mitchell, President and CEO of the Community Bankers Association of 

Kansas, spoke to the committee as a proponent.  (Attachment 2) 

 

 A question and answer session followed. 

 

 Lynette Yevak, Kansas Association for Career & Technical Education, spoke to the 

committee as a proponent. (Attachment 3) 

 

 A question and answer session followed. 

 

 Kathleen A. Taylor, Kansas Bankers Association, provided written testimony to the 

committee as a proponent.  (Attachment 4) 

 

 Edwin G. Splichal, Bank Commission, provided written testimony to the committee 

as a proponent.  (Attachment 5) 

 

 Aaron Jack, J.D., M.B.A., Securities Commission, provided written testimony to the 

committee as a proponent.  (Attachment 6) 

 

 Mark Tallman, Kansas Association of School Boards, spoke to the committee as an 

opponent.  (Attachment 7) 
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 A question and answer session followed. 

 

 Mark Desetti, KNEA, spoke to the committee as an opponent.  (Attachment 8) 

 

 A question and answer session followed. 

 

 Chairman Aurand closed the hearing on HB 2645. 

 

  

HB 2430–Contingency reserve fund; extending the time period authorized for districts 

 

                 Chairman Aurand asked the committee members for discuss of HB 2430. 

 

                 Representative Spalding moved that HB 2430 be passed out.  Representative Bollier 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

HB 2477–Compulsory school attendance law; requiring alternative learning plan 

                   

                Eunice Peters, Office of Revisor of Statutes, passed out a Balloon amendment.  

(Attachment 9) 

 

                 Representative Colloton moved to amend HB 2477 with Balloon.  Representative 

Spalding seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

                Chairman Aurand asked what was the will of the committee on this amendment. 

 

                 Representative Colloton moved favorably to pass out HB 2477 as amended.  

Representative Spalding seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

                 Eunice Peters, Office of Revisor of Statutes, recommended to make amendment as a 

substitute bill. 

 

HB 2634–Excellence in education; teacher certification; school employee performance and 

evaluation; professional development 
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                 Chairman Aurand asked the committee to be prepared to work HB 2634 tomorrow. 

 

                 The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 am.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 

16, 2012. 

 

 

 
 


